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Municipality:  
Township of Stillwater 
 

Facility:  
County Route 521 (a.k.a. Maple Avenue)  
 

Advisory:  
• In the interest of public safety, a segment of CR 

521 was reduced to a single lane in Nov 2023. 
Traffic flow through the area is controlled utilizing 
temporary traffic signals to maintain two-way, 
single-lane operations.  

• CR 521 will remain in a single-lane condition until 
remedial measures capable of restoring 
reasonable level of safety along this segment of 
the CR 521 have been designed and constructed. 
 

Milestone Actions:  
 November 13, 2023: CR 521 reduced to a single 

lane near mile marker 11.6+/-, using temporary 
traffic signals to control the flow of traffic through 
the single lane closure.  

 April 24, 2024: Anticipated Award of Design 
Services Contract 

o May-June: Review of existing conditions and 
temporary safety measures and implementation of 
recommended modifications to temporary 
controls. 

o Existing Conditions Survey 
o Scoping & Identification of Preferred 

Repair/Rehabilitation Alternative 
o Public Outreach & Preliminary Design 
o Permitting 
o Right-of-Way & Easements 
o Final Design 
o Bidding & Construction 

 

Contact Information:  
For more information about this project please feel 
free to contact Josh Roe, P.E., Principal Engineer, of the 
Sussex County Division of Engineering at 973-579-0430 
or dpw@sussex.nj.us 

 

CR 521 (Looking SB) 

CR 521 (Looking NB) 

   

   

Temporary Signal Deployment 
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CR 521 – Lane Closure: Location Map 
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